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Following a detailed assessment of application area, the City has managed to reduce the number of trees 
to be cleared to a total of 87 native trees. Any further reductions do not comply with Austroads guidelines 
and is considered likely to compromise human safety.  

The roadside vegetation has been subject to flora and vegetation, and fauna surveys to ensure that areas 
of conservation significance are avoided as far as practicable (refer to Attachment A and B).  

To enable the progression of the project, a clearing permit pursuant to the Environmental Protection Act 
1987 is required. A description and photograph of the trees subject to clearing are provided below in 
Attachment C. 

Minimisation and Mitigation Measures 

The road reserve has been purposefully surveyed to determine the minimum clearing requirements, whilst 
ensuring public safety.  As far as practicable, roadside vegetation has been retained. The 87 trees are 
required to be cleared to reduce the incidence and intensity of vehicle crashes. Failure to remove these 
trees presents an imminent danger to the public. 

There are no alternatives to the removal of these trees, as these trees have been identified as being 
dangerously close to the road or are significantly impacting sightlines. On this basis, alternatives such as 
bollards are not feasible and will actually require more vegetation clearing.  

To avoid any direct or indirect impacts to other vegetation within or adjacent to these trees, the applicant 
has committed to the following mitigation measures: 

• Prior to clearing commencing, the 87 trees will be clearly demarcated with flagging tape; 
• No vehicular access or parking within vegetated areas in the reserve; and 
• No stockpiling of cleared vegetation or storage of equipment within the reserve. 

The applicant has also committed to planting the following tubestock within the existing road reserve: 

• 170 Corymbia calophylla trees; and 
• 15 Agonis flexuosa trees. 

Impact Assessment 

Any clearing of native vegetation requires a permit in accordance with Part V of the Environmental 
Protection Act 1986 (EP Ac), except where an exemption applies under Schedule 6 of the Act or is prescribed 
by regulation in the Environmental Protection (Clearing Native Vegetation) Regulations 2004.  

The clearing of native vegetation for the purpose of upgrading Hairpin Road will require an approved 
clearing permit. Clearing applications are assessed against the Ten Clearing Principles outlined in Schedule 
5 of the EP Act. These principles aim to ensure that all potential impacts resulting from the removal of 
native vegetation can be assessed in an integrated manner. 

An examination of the Ten Clearing Principles applied against a desktop investigation and site-specific 
investigations is provided below. 
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Summary 

I trust this information is sufficient for your purposes. Should you have any queries or require further 
information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
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FIGURES 
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ATTACHMENT A – FLORA SURVEY 
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ATTACHMENT B – FAUNA SURVEY 
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ATTACHMENT C – TREES SUBJECT TO CLEARING 
 




